Talking Points for Legislative Chairs, June 2025
Details are in the June issue of the Advocacy Communicator.

· The federal budget that was approved by the House of Representatives cuts education programs by $12 billion. That includes cuts to Title I, which provides support for low-income students. Other areas with cuts are English language acquisition, adult education teacher training and the Office of Civil Rights. Charter schools would get more money. Special education would remain level, with the threat that the funding will be withdrawn from “states and districts that flout parental rights.” The budget now goes to the Senate for consideration.
· The news is better on the state level, where Governor Newsom issued his revised state budget proposal. Although the state has a new $12 billion deficit since January, Newsom would maintain funding for education programs and even include increases for transitional kindergarten and literacy instruction, plus a 2.3 percent cost-of-living increase. The budget has to be passed by state lawmakers by June 15.
· Enrollment in California public schools continues to drop. Since schools get their state funding based on attendance, this creates funding problems for many districts, including some in Orange County. 
· Are we ready to be PTA advocates next year? Do we have an advocacy officer or chair? Is advocacy included in our budget?
· This year the National PTA Convention is virtual. What a great opportunity for us to attend without having to travel! There’s more information in the newsletter.


###



 

